Report from Chief Superintendent John Manley, DMR Southern Division to South Dublin Joint Policing Committee on the 21/11/08
Report for Tallaght, Rathfarnham, Terenure and Crumlin Stations

Crime Statistics Jan – Oct 2008 

	
	
	2008
	2007
	Percentage Difference

	Headline Crime
	Tallaght
	2172
	2107
	+3%

	
	Rathfarnham
	912
	883
	+3%

	
	Crumlin
	463
	454
	+2%

	
	Terenure
	410
	434
	-6%


The headline crime figures incorporates murder, serious assaults, rape, arson, sale and supply drugs, burglaries, thefts, robberies and fraud offences. 
	
	
	2008
	2007
	Percentage Difference

	Non Headline Crime
	Tallaght
	11,632
	12,973
	-10%

	
	Crumlin
	6,012
	5,939
	+1%

	
	Terenure
	4,831
	5,935
	-19%


There is a 5% increase in detections for drugs for sale or supply in the Division. the figures are 214 for 2007 compared with 225 in 2008. There has been a significant increase in the number of on street searches for drugs and ongoing targeting of street dealers and suppliers. The figures are 6,900 searches up to 31/10/08 compared with 3,841 for same period last year. 

Criminal damage incidents show a reduction of 9% 3031 for 2007 compared with 2759 for 2008.

There were 942 detections for drunken driving up to the end of October 2007 compared with 794 for 2008, a reduction of 16%. This is an indication of greater compliance by the general public coupled with consistent enforcement. 

Halloween period passed off without any major incident. There was excellent co-operation between the Gardai, Council Officials and local residents associations in reducing the number of bonfires in green areas. A Policing Plan was formulated in each Garda District and additional resources and patrols were deployed to designated areas to assist Council Staff in the removal of bonfire material in the week prior to Halloween and over the period itself.

The installation of 35 CCTV cameras into Tallaght Garda Station covering the town centre and its environs is nearing completion and is envisaged the project will be finalised in a few weeks.
Operation Freeflow is commencing in early December and an additional allocation of 24 Probationer Gardai are being assigned to stations in the DMR South to deal with the Freeflow of traffic over the x-mas period. 

Additional patrols will be deployed to monitor shopping centres and financial institutions such as banks, post offices and building societies. In conjunction with Garda Management in City Centre stations Garda personnel will monitor the Luas and Night Link bus services over the x-mas period. 

